# SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO PHÚ THỌ

# CẦU TRÚC ĐỀ THI TUYỀN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 CHUYÊN TIẾNG ANH, TIẾNG PHÁP NĂM HỌC 2025-2026 Môn thi: Tiếng Anh

Lĩnh vực	Yếu tố, chi tiết cần kiểm tra	Hình thức	Số câu	Điểm	
I. LISTENING	MCQs	TNKQ	5	0.5	
(1 điểm)	(Form/Table/) completion	TNTL	5	0.5	
II. PHONETICS	TNKQ	3	0.3		
(0.5 điểm)	Stress	TNKQ	2	0.2	
III. LEXICO-	Vocabulary & Grammar in sentences	TNKQ	20	2	
GRAMMAR (3 điểm)	Word formation (in a paragraph/)	TNTL	5	0.5	
(5 them)	Error identification (in a paragraph/)	TNKQ	5	0.5	
	Cloze	TNKQ	10	1	
IV. READING (3 điểm)	Open cloze	TNTL	10	1	
(e uteni)	Reading comprehension	TNKQ	10	1	
V. WRITING	Arranging sentences to make a meaningful paragraph/letter/	TNKQ	5	0.5	
(2.5 điểm)	Sentence transformation	TNTL	5	0.5	
	Key word transformation				
	TNTL	1	1		
	Tổng = 10 điểm	·		·	

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO PHÚ THO

## ĐỀ THAM KHẢO

## Kỳ THI TUYỀN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 TRUNG HỌC PHỔ THÔNG CHUYÊN HÙNG VƯƠNG NĂM HỌC 2025-2026 Môn: Tiếng Anh (Dành cho thí sinh thi vào lớp chuyên Tiếng Anh, Tiếng Pháp)

Thời gian làm bài: 150 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề Đề thi có 07 trang

#### I. LISTENING (1.0 point)

Question 1-5. You will hear an interview with a woman called Rachel who is talking about the shows she puts on for children. For each question, write the letter A, B, or C on your answer sheet. (0.5 point)

**1.** Before her children were born, Rachel worked as \_\_\_\_\_. A. an art teacher **B.** a painter **C.** an actor 2. Who first thought of doing a show at a party? **B.** Rachel's children A. Rachel's husband C. Rachel's parents **3.** Rachel's neighbor, Lena, helps by \_\_\_\_ A. making some dolls for the shows **B.** performing in the shows **C.** writing the music for the shows **4.** When Rachel did a play about a lion, \_\_\_\_\_. A. the children laughed too much **B.** the children's parents complained **C.** the children were frightened **5.** Rachel thinks her shows are successful because \_\_\_\_\_. A. she enjoys doing them so much

**B.** she does a show daily

**C.** they are suitable for all ages

Question 6-10. You will hear someone talking to passengers on board from England to France. For each question, listen and write NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS AND/OR A NUMBER for each answer on your answer sheet. (0.5 point)

 Voyage from Portmouth to St Malo

 Time voyage takes: (6)\_\_\_\_\_.

 Weather forecast: (7)\_\_\_\_\_.

 In emergency, go to lounge on deck 6.

 Food: - Lunch and dinner in Ocean Grill

 - (8)\_\_\_\_\_ in Captain's Café.

 At 3.30, in Children's Play Centre, there's a (9)\_\_\_\_\_.

 Buy stamps in (10)\_\_\_\_\_.

## **II. PHONETICS (0.5 point)**

Question 11-13. Write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the rest.

<b>11. A.</b> c <u>o</u> mpose	<b>B.</b> c <u>o</u> mment	<b>C.</b> c <u>o</u> mmand	<b>D.</b> c <u>o</u> mplain
<b>12. A.</b> crabb <u>ed</u>	B. wretch <u>ed</u>	C. dogged	<b>D.</b> bor <u>ed</u>
13. A. production	B. description	C. distribution	<b>D.</b> education

Question 14-15. Write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose stress pattern is different from the other three of the group.

<b>14. A.</b> occur	<b>B.</b> offer	C. argue	<b>D.</b> contact
15. A. psychedelic	<b>B.</b> disappointed	C. interactive	<b>D.</b> spectacular

#### III. LEXICO-GRAMMAR (3.0 points)

# Question 16-35. Write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best completes each of the following sentences. (2.0 points)

**16.** Tim a description of the five-coloured sticky rice since he got home after school, and he hasn't finished it yet. A. has written **B.** has been writing **C.** had been writing **D.** had written **17.** My daughter would like to have \_\_\_\_\_\_ sports shoes to run in the park. A. grey medium comfortable **B.** medium comfortable grey **C.** comfortable grey medium **D.** comfortable medium grey **18.**\_\_\_\_, my uncle felt so unhappy and lonely. **A.** In spite of he was rich **B.** Rich as was he **C.** Rich though he was **D.** Although the fact that he was rich **19.** There are \_\_\_\_\_\_ that not only governments but also individuals should join hand to tackle. **B.** such a lot of environmental problems A. too numerous environmental problems C. so fewer environmental problems **D.** such many environmental problems **20.** Most scientists believe that the day when robots become part of our lives will come \_\_\_\_\_. **A.** sooner or later **B.** more or less **C.** from time to time **D.** later than never **21.** The at the football match cheered their team on. A. congregation **B.** onlookers **C.** audience **D.** spectators 22. Steven is always \_\_\_\_\_\_ about showing up for work because he feels that tardiness is a sign of irresponsibility. A. legible **B.** tolerable **C.** punctual **D.** preventive **23.** My youngest brother first dabbled \_\_\_\_\_ buying old maps for his collection. A. in **B.** for C. on **D.** with 24. Once known as the "Golden state" because of its gold mines, \_\_\_\_\_. A. North California today mines few metallic minerals **B.** few metallic minerals are mined in North California today C. there are few metallic minerals mined in North California today D. today in North California few metallic minerals are mined **25.** My brother is always playing his records \_\_\_\_\_\_ in his room at night and nobody can get enough sleep. **C.** at full blast A. in full swing **B.** at full tilt **D.** in full cry 26. Today, while the vast majority of people are \_\_\_\_\_ opposed to the use of drugs in sports, detection remains a real problem for the governing bodies. A. vaguely **B.** securely **C.** reliably **D.** staunchly **27.** No one on the plane was alive in the accident last night, \_\_\_\_\_? A. wasn't he **C.** was he **B.** weren't they **D.** were they **28.** Giving up smoking is just one of the ways to heart disease. **B.** ward off A. push off C. put off **D.** throw off **29.** From time to time, my brother \_\_\_\_\_ himself to a weekend in a five-star hotel. A. treats **B.** craves **C.** indulges **D**. vacates **30.** The teacher \_\_\_\_\_\_ the girl's mobile phone until after school because she was using it during lessons. A. commissioned **B.** collected **C.** confiscated **D.** conceded **31.** Nam is a \_\_\_\_\_ boy in the family and his parents always give him everything he wants. **B.** naked-eyed A. blue-eyed **C.** naughty **D.** spoiled **32.** After years of loyal service, he was fired just before he would have qualified for a \_\_\_\_\_. A. wage **B.** salary **C.** income **D.** pension **33.** I'd give up my job \_\_\_\_\_\_ if only I could find a better one. A. at one swoop **B.** at the drop of a hat **C.** on the dot **D.** on the spur of the moment

<b>34.</b> As she didn't understand	d the teacher's que	estion, she merely gave him a _	look.
A. clear	<b>B.</b> dim	C. blank	<b>D.</b> dark
35 <i>Tom</i> : "Hey, Jane	" - <i>Jane</i> : "Just	the usual."	
A. Let's go for a drink now.		<b>B.</b> What have you be	een up to?
C. How often do you go to	work?	<b>D.</b> What do you do?	

# Question 36-40. Read the text and use the bold words in brackets to form words that fit in the numbered blanks. For each blank, write your answer on your answer sheet. (0.5 point)

We need to bear in mind the (**36. distribute**)\_\_\_\_\_\_ of a population. A species that occurs in five isolated places each containing 20 individuals will not have the same probability of extinction as a species with a single population of 100 individuals in a single (**37. local**)\_\_\_\_\_. Where logging occurs (that is, the cutting down of forests for timber) forest-dependent creatures in that area will be forced to leave. Ground-dwelling (**38. herb**)\_\_\_\_\_ may return within a decade. However, arboreal marsupials (that is animals which live in trees) may not recover to (**39. log**)\_\_\_\_\_ densities for over a century. As more forests are logged, animal population sizes will be reduced further. (**40. regard**)\_\_\_\_\_ of the theory or model that we choose, a reduction in population size decreases the genetic diversity of a population and increases the probability of extinction because of any or all of the processes listed above.

# Question 41-45. Identify 5 mistakes in the following passage and correct them. Write your answer on your answer sheet. (0.5 point)

- 1 The artist was renowned of her ability to capture the essence of nature in her paintings, often
- 2 depicting landscapes that seemed to come alive on canvas. Her mastery of light and shadow, coupled
- 3 with a keen eye for detail, made her work stand out in the crowded field of contemporary art.
- 4 However, her latest exhibition did not receive the same level of exclaim that her previous works had
- 5 garnered. Critics pointed out that her use of color was too subdued, making the scenes appear less
- 6 vibrant and dynamic than they could have been. Additionally, some argued that she had taken too
- 7 many creative liberties, alter the natural forms to such an extent that they became unrecognizable,
- 8 losing their original charm. As a result, what was once considered her strength has now become a
- 9 point of contention. Moreover, her fans remain devoted, believing that her work still makes a chord
- 10 when it comes to capturing the emotional depth of the natural world.

## **IV. READING (3.0 points)**

# Question 46-55. Read the following passage and write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the answer that best fits the blank in the following passage. Write your answers on your answer sheet. (1.0 point)

#### SOME ADVICE FOR LANGUAGE LEARNERS

A recent issue of a language learning magazine has consulted a number of experts in the (46)\_\_\_\_\_\_ of second language acquisition. Their advice may prove invaluable for those (47)\_\_\_\_\_\_ a language course. One suggestion is that you (48)\_\_\_\_\_\_ whether you are likely to be successful at learning a language. Did you enjoy studying languages at school, for example? Do you have enough time to learn a language? The major (49)\_\_\_\_\_\_ will be your own time and effort. If proof of your level of proficiency is important, you must make sure that the course on offer leads to a (50)\_\_\_\_\_\_ qualification. Also, be realistic in your (51)\_\_\_\_\_\_. If you don't set achievable aims, you are more likely to give up. Do not be deceived (52)\_\_\_\_\_\_ thinking that the most expensive courses are the best. (53)\_\_\_\_\_\_ around to get the best possible value for money. You should also bear in mind that the quicker you learn a language, the more quickly you forget it. Sandra Miller, a French teacher, tried to teach herself German by enrolling on a (54)\_\_\_\_\_\_ course. Already fluent in four languages and with a sound knowledge of teaching methodology, her chances of making progress were high. Three years on, she remembers very little. She feels her biggest mistake was not to follow (55)\_\_\_\_\_\_ her first experience. "I should have consolidated what I'd learn by continuing to study, even if it were by myself."

<b>46. A.</b> domain	<b>B.</b> area	C. field	<b>D.</b> branch
47. A. looking	<b>B.</b> thinking	C. considering	<b>D.</b> wondering
<b>48. A.</b> balance	<b>B.</b> review	C. survey	<b>D.</b> assess

<b>49. A.</b> key	<b>B.</b> chance	C. price	<b>D.</b> cost
50. A. regarded	<b>B.</b> valued	C. recognized	<b>D.</b> understood
<b>51. A.</b> sights	<b>B.</b> minds	C. goals	<b>D.</b> eyes
<b>52. A.</b> about	<b>B.</b> in	C. into	<b>D.</b> by
<b>53. A.</b> Nose	B. Push	C. Run	<b>D.</b> Shop
<b>54.</b> A. crash	<b>B.</b> express	C. rapid	<b>D.</b> fast
<b>55. A.</b> out	<b>B.</b> on	<b>C.</b> through	<b>D.</b> up

# Question 56-65. Read the following passage and fill each numbered blank with ONE suitable word. Write your answers on your answer sheet. (1.0 point)

Television occupies a large portion of American children's time. Starting in preschool, children spend more time watching television than participating in any other activity (56)\_\_\_\_\_\_ sleeping. Children also have extensive experience with television before being exposed to many socializing (57)\_\_\_\_\_, such as schools, peers, and religious institutions. (58)\_\_\_\_\_ the central role of this medium in most children's lives, it is important to understand its potential effects on various outcomes.

The results of recent research suggest that there is considerable overlap between the comprehension processes that take place during reading and (59) in prereading television viewing. Thus, it may very well be the (60) that children who learn these comprehension skills from television viewing before they are able to read are (61) with some very important tools when they later start to read. If so, this has important implications for early childhood literacy education.

Clearly, television viewing is not (62) sole context for developing key cognitive precursors to literacy. For instance, children may be exposed to narratives through parental bedtime reading and storytelling, (63) most parents value these activities. Television, (64) may be an ideal medium for developing skills and knowledge needed for later reading acquisition. Television is also partially a visual medium, and thus presents information more concretely than (65) written and spoken text.

# Question 66-75. Read the following passage and write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the best answer to each of the following questions. (1.0 point)

In the past decade, the entertainment industry has undergone a significant transformation with the rise of streaming services. These platforms, such as Netflix, Hulu, and Disney+, have revolutionized the way people consume media, offering on-demand access to a vast library of movies, TV shows, and original content. The convenience and variety provided by streaming services have made them increasingly popular, leading to a decline in traditional cable and satellite TV subscriptions.

One of the key factors behind the success of streaming services is their ability to cater to individual preferences. Unlike traditional TV, which requires viewers to adhere to a fixed schedule, streaming platforms allow users to watch content whenever they want. <u>This flexibility</u> has been a major draw for consumers, particularly younger audiences who value convenience and instant gratification.

Moreover, streaming services have invested heavily in original content, producing high-quality movies and series that are exclusive to their platforms. This strategy not only attracts subscribers but also differentiates them from competitors. For example, Netflix's "Stranger Things" and Disney+'s "The Mandalorian" have garnered significant viewership and critical acclaim, showcasing the impact of exclusive content on a platform's success.

In addition to convenience and original content, the affordability of streaming services has contributed to their widespread **adoption**. Many streaming platforms offer subscription plans that are cheaper than traditional cable packages, making them an attractive option for cost-conscious consumers. Furthermore, the absence of commercials enhances the viewing experience, as audiences can enjoy uninterrupted content.

Despite their advantages, streaming services face several challenges. One major issue is the saturation of the market, with numerous platforms competing for subscribers. This intense competition has led to a fragmentation of content, where popular shows and movies are spread across multiple services. As a result, consumers may need to subscribe to multiple platforms to access all their desired content, which can be costly and inconvenient.

Another challenge is the issue of content piracy. With the rise of streaming, illegal downloading and streaming of copyrighted material have become more prevalent. This not only affects the revenue of streaming services but also **undermines** the value of original content.

In conclusion, streaming services have significantly changed the entertainment landscape by offering convenience, variety, and affordability. While they have become an integral part of modern media consumption, they must navigate challenges such as market saturation and content piracy to maintain their growth and success.

66. What is the main focu	is of the passage?			
A. The decline of traditio	nal TV	<b>B.</b> The challenges fa	ced by streaming services	
<b>C.</b> The evolution and imp	act of streaming services	<b>D.</b> The rise of origin	al content	
	<b>bility</b> in paragraph 2 refer to	o?		
A. The ability to cater to	individual preferences	<b>B.</b> The decline of tra	ditional TV	
<b>C.</b> The investment in orig	ginal content	<b>D.</b> The affordability	of streaming services	
68. What does adoption	in paragraph 4 most likely r	nean?		
A. abandonment	<b>B.</b> acceptance	C. criticism	<b>D.</b> improvement	
69. What does undermin	es in paragraph 6 most like	ly mean?		
A. strengthens	<b>B.</b> supports	C. reduces	<b>D.</b> enhances	
<b>70.</b> What can be inferred	about the impact of original	l content on streaming s	ervices?	
A. It has no significant in	npact.	<b>B.</b> It only attracts old	der audiences.	
<b>C.</b> It is more costly than t	raditional content.	<b>D.</b> It helps differenti	ate platforms from competitors.	
<b>71.</b> What is one reason for	or the decline in traditional T	ΓV subscriptions?		
A. The high cost of stream	ning services			
<b>B.</b> The rise of on-demand	content			
<b>C.</b> The lack of exclusive	content on TV			
<b>D.</b> The abundance of com	nmercials on streaming serv	ices		
72. How do streaming set	rvices cater to individual pro	eferences?		
A. By offering fixed sche	dules	<b>B.</b> By providing on-	demand access to content	
C. By having fewer optio	ns than traditional TV	<b>D.</b> By including con	nmercials	
73. What is a major chall	enge mentioned for streaming	ng services?		
A. Market saturation		<b>B.</b> Excessive comme	ercials	
C. Lack of subscribers		<b>D.</b> High subscription	n costs	
74. What impact does con	ntent piracy have on stream	ing services?		
A. It increases the revenu	e of streaming services.			
<b>B.</b> It enhances the value of	of original content.			
<b>C.</b> It affects the revenue of	of streaming services and ur	ndermines original conte	ent value.	
<b>D.</b> It reduces the cost of s	ubscription plans.			
<b>75.</b> Which of the followin	ng is NOT mentioned as an	advantage of streaming	services?	
A. Convenience and flexi	bility	<b>B.</b> Original content		
C. Affordability D. Live sports broadcasting				

# V. WRITING (2.5 points)

# Question 76-80. Write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct arrangement of the sentences to make a meaningful paragraph/letter in each of the following questions. (0.5 point) 76.

a. He plans to invest 100 million US dollars in the development of an ultra-light light sail that can be accelerated to 20 percent of the speed of light to reach the Alpha Centauri star system within 20 years.

- b. In April last year, billionaire Yuri Milner announced the Breakthrough Starshot Initiative.
- c. One solution is to use the radiation and gravity of the Alpha Centauri stars to decelerate the craft.
- d. It could then even be rerouted to the red dwarf star Proxima Centauri and its Earth-like planet Proxima.
- e. The problem of how to slow down this projectile once it reaches its target remains a challenge.

C. e-c-d-b-a

**D.** e-b-a-c-d

77.

a. Clearly, a number of factors have contributed to its remarkable appearance.

b. The result is a unique story of land collisions and erosions, and of rising and falling water levels.

c. Experts who have analysed the rock formations say that, historically, it goes back nearly two billion years.

d. Anyone who has ever visited the Grand Canyon will agree that it is one of the most incredible sights in the world.

e. The geological processes that have taken place since then are exposed for everyone to see, not hidden beneath vegetation or a fast-flowing water course.

 A. a-c-e-b-d
 B. e-b-d-a-c
 C. d-e-c-a-b
 D. d-a-c-e-b

 78.

a. These problems otherwise would not have the political urgency to grab front-page headlines and command the attention of world leaders.

b. In fact, the world body was born when delegates from 50 nations met in San Francisco in April 1945 for the United Nations Conference on International Organization.

c. Conferences have played a key role in guiding the work of the United Nations since its very inception.

d. The recent high-profile conferences on development issues, which have continued a series that began in the 1970s, have broken new ground in many areas by involving Presidents, Prime Ministers and other heads of state - as pioneered at the 1990 World Summit for Children.

e. These events have put long-term, difficult problems like poverty and environmental degradation at the top of the global agenda.

A. c-d-b-e-aB. c-e-a-d-bC. c-a-b-d-eD. c-b-d-e-a79.

a. Last year, I gained valuable experience working part-time at a local computer repair centre, and I also spent six months as a tech support trainee at a major IT firm.

b. I am writing to apply for the IT support technician position advertised in the local newspaper on Tuesday 5th July.

c. I am very adaptable, reliable and excellent at multitasking, and I have strong communication skills and natural problem-solving abilities.

d. I have a bachelor's degree in IT from the University of Leeds, and I have recently completed a master's in IT management.

e. I have attached a copy of my CV to this letter for your review.

f. If you have any questions about me, please let me know. I look forward to hearing from you soon

A. b-d-f-a-c-eB. e-f-b-d-a-cC. b-d-a-c-e-fD. f-b-e-c-d-a80.

a. Best wishes.

b. First of all, self-study gives learners more freedom. They decide what they should study and how to learn depending on their abilities.

c. Dear Lucy, I hope you are well. I am thinking about the advantages of self-study - learning at home without a teacher.

d. Secondly, they can make learners responsible. They set their learning goals and make study plans to achieve them.

e. Finally, it makes them more confident. Completing tasks and solving problems on their own boost learners' confidence.

A. d-b-a-c-e B. c-b-d-e-a C. b-d-a-c-e D. c-a-e-b-d

Question 81-85. Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it means exactly the same as the sentence printed before it. (0.5 point)

**81.** It's more than a fortnight since anyone saw Mary.

 $\rightarrow$  Mary .....

82.	Even	when I	did very	badly, my	teacher always	gave me	encouragement.
-----	------	--------	----------	-----------	----------------	---------	----------------

<b>82.</b> Even when I did very badly, my teacher always gave me encouragement.	
$\rightarrow No$	
83. They declared war on the pretext of defending their territorial rights.	
$\rightarrow$ The excuse	
84. I feel that I don't fit with the people in the new office.	
$\rightarrow$ I feel like	
<b>85.</b> The fund-raisers haven't officially decided where to send the proceeds of the concert.	
$\rightarrow$ No official	
Question 86-90. Use the word given in brackets and other words to complete the second set has the same meaning as the first. You must use between THREE and SIX words. Do not c given in brackets. (0.5 point)	
<b>86.</b> The flawed diamond was much cheaper than the perfect one. (lot)	
$\rightarrow$ The perfect diamond	. flawed one.
87. "It's not a good idea to participate in that project," Philip told John. (against)	
$\rightarrow$ Philip in	that project.
<b>88.</b> I couldn't stop thinking about the exam despite playing badminton with Richard. (take)	
$\rightarrow$ Playing badminton with Richard	the exam.
<b>89.</b> We honestly all found it almost impossible not to laugh when we saw Tim's new haircut.	
$\rightarrow$ Honestly,almost impossible when we saw Tim's	s new haircut.

90. Don't let her give in however hard they try to persuade her. (guns)

 $\rightarrow$  Make sure she ..... however hard they try to persuade her.

# **Paragraph writing** (1.0 point)

# Write a paragraph of 120 to 150 words on the following topic.

Many doctors are concerned about the high use of computer games by children and young people. As a student, what should you do to avoid mental and physical problems that may arise from excessive use of these games?

\_Hết\_\_\_\_

# SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO PHÚ THỌ

PHIẾU TRẢ LỜI

# KÌ THI TUYỀN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 TRUNG HỌC PHỔ THÔNG CHUYÊN HÙNG VƯƠNG NĂM HỌC 2025-2026 Môn thi: Tiếng Anh (Dành cho thí sinh thi vào lớp chuyển Tiếng Anh, Tiếng Pháp)

(Phiếu trả lời gồm 02 trang)

# I. LISTENING (1.0 point)

1.	2.		3.	4.		5.
6.		7.			8.	
9.		10.				

## **II. PHONETICS (0.5 point)**

11.	12.	13.	14.	15.

# **III. LEXICO-GRAMMAR (3.0 points)**

16.			17.		18.			19.	20.
21.			22.		23.			24.	25.
26.			27.		28.			29.	30.
31.			32.		33.			34.	35.
36.						37.			
38.						39.			
40.									
	Line	E	rror	Corre	ection		Line	Error	Correction
41.						42.			
43.						44.			
45.									

## **IV. READING (3.0 points)**

46.	47.	48.		49.	50.
51.	52.	53.		54.	55.
56.			57.		
58.			59.		
60.			61.		
62.			63.		
64.			65.		
66.	67.	68.	·	69.	70.
71.	72.	73.		74.	75.

# V. WRITING (2.5 points)

	76.	77.	78.	79.	80.
--	-----	-----	-----	-----	-----

81	 	 	
82			
83			
84			
85	 	 	

86
87
88
89
Paragraph writing (1.0 point)

 	 ••••••


••••••	 ••••••	•••••	•••••	•••••
	 	••••••		
	 ••••••			

.....

.....

.....

.....

# ÐÁP ÁN GỌI Ý

#### I. LISTENING (1.0 points)

	1.	В	2.	А		3.	В		4.	С		5.	А
	6.	9.5 (9 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>2</sub> ) hours	5		7. r	ain				8.	sr	acks ar	nd drinks
	9. magic show			10. t	ook	shop							
II. P	HOI	II. PHONETICS (0.5 points)											

	11. B	12. D	13. D	14. A	15. D
--	-------	-------	-------	-------	-------

# III. LEXICO-GRAMMAR (3.0 points)

16.	В		17. D		18. C			19. B	20. A
21.	D		22. C		23. A		/	24. A	25. C
26.	D		27. D		28. B		/	29. A	30. C
31.	А		32. D		33. B		,	34. C	35. B
36.	distri	bution				37.	local	ity	
38.	herbi	vores				39.	pre-le	ogging	
40.	Rega	rdless							
	Line	Eı	Error Corre		ection		Line	Error	Correction
41.	1	of		for		42.	4	exclaim	acclaim
43.	7	alter		altering		44.	9	Moreover	Nevertheless/
									However
45.	9	makes		strikes					

# IV. READING (3.0 points)

46.	С	47. C	48. D			49. D	50. C
51.	С	52. C	53. D			54. A	55. D
56.	except/but			57.	age	nts	
58.	Given			59.	thos	se	
60.	case			61.	equ	ipped	
62.	the			63.	as/b	because/since	
64.	however				do		
66.	C	67. A	68. B			69. C	70. D
71.	В	72. B	73. A			74. C	75. D

## V. WRITING (2.5 points)

76. A	77. D	78. D	79. C	80. B
 		, ,		

81. Mary was last seen more than a fortnight/ two weeks ago.

82. No matter how badly I did, my teacher always gave me encouragement.

83. The excuse for the declaration of war was the defense of their territorial rights.

84. I feel like a fish out of water in the new office.

- 85. No official decision(s) on where to send the proceeds of the concert has/have been made by the fundraisers.
- 86. The perfect diamond *cost a lot more than the* flawed one.
- 87. Philip advised John against participating in that project.
- 88. Playing badminton with Richard *didn't take my mind off* the exam.
- 89. Honestly, keeping a straight face was almost impossible when we saw Tim's new haircut.
- 90. Make sure she sticks to her guns however hard they try to persuade her.

# Paragraph writing (1.0 point)

# Write a paragraph of 120 to 150 words on the following topic.

Many doctors are concerned about the high use of computer games by children and young people. As a student, what should you do to avoid mental and physical problems that may arise from excessive use of these games?

<u>Mô tả tiêu chí đánh giá</u>	Điểm tối đa
1. Bố cục	0.2
- Câu chủ đề (Topic sentence) mạch lạc, nêu được ý chính của đoạn văn.	
- Bố cục hợp lí, rõ ràng phù hợp yêu cầu của đề bài.	
- Câu kết luận (Concluding sentence) phù hợp.	
2. Phát triển ý	0.3
- Phát triển ý có trình tự logic, đủ thuyết phục người đọc.	
- Có các ý triển khai (suppoting ideas) trong đoạn văn.	
- Có dẫn chứng, ví dụ, đủ để bảo vệ ý kiến của mình.	
3. Sử dụng ngôn từ	0.3
- Sử dụng ngôn từ đa dạng phù hợp, liên quan đến chủ đề đoạn văn.	
- Sử dụng ngôn từ đúng văn phong/thể loại.	
- Sử dụng từ nối các ý cho bài viết uyển chuyển.	
4. Ngữ pháp, dấu câu, và chính tả	0.2
- Sử dụng đúng dấu câu.	
- Chính tả: viết đúng chính tả.	
+ Lỗi chính tả gây hiểu nhầm/sai lệch ý sẽ bị tính một lỗi.	
+ Cùng một lỗi chính tả lặp lại chỉ tính là một lỗi.	
- Sử dụng đúng thời, thể, cấu trúc câu đúng ngữ pháp.	
- Độ dài: 120-150 từ.	
Tổng	1.0